Minutes - AOF Board Meeting, September 12, 2023
Pam, Roger, Ruth, Ken, Fran, Kaeleigh, and Mynga attended the meeting. President Pam Rivera called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.

Old Business

1. July 2023 meeting minutes were approved as written.
2. Ken – treasurer’s report – As of August 31, 2023, general fund balance is up to $11943.44. Mynga will determine when Mike Newdow’s “extension” year of having us hold his funds. At renewal time, she will call him to clarify his wishes (extend for another year? Whom to disburse funds to upon his death?). 
3. Ruth agreed to price a second banner with two top and five bottom grommets (that we can hang behind our table at events). Estimate from Sacramento Signs: $75. Ruth will find out how many grommets at top and bottom will ensure the banner is secure when it is hung outdoors. Roger contacted Kathy Johnson and got the specifics about where they purchased the FFRF banner (Fast Signs) and gave the information to Ruth. Ruth will contact Fast Signs and get an estimate for a 7’ x 2’ AOF banner with a 2” seam so we can run a wooden dowel through it. That way, it will remain taut and will be easier to carry in parades. 
4. Fran’s Mission Statement draft – Fran collected a lot of good information about AOF’s purpose, mission, and values. We discussed the draft and voted to retain our current mission statement.
New Business
1. Mynga shared a list of ten books recommended by the Black Humanists that they would like to see in the AOF library. We will decide on three books (totaling about $100) at our next meeting. 
2. Mynga shared information about her work with Final Exit Network (FEN), which helps individuals with death with dignity issues. The group is piloting educational workshops in various cities. Mynga has committed to bringing an End of Life Options Workshop to Reason Center on January 27, 2024. All are welcome to participate. It will probably be a half-day workshop.
3. Freethought Day, Sun, Oct 8, 10:40 am - 5:30pm.

· We discussed elements of the AOF ad in the FTD program. Pam did a mock up ad, we made suggestions, and settled on the content and artwork. Ken will check with Dave Diskin about what AOF info appears on the FTD website and what will appear in the program.
· Mynga will tell Tom Ikelman she has a double canopy that she and AOF can share. 

· Meet no later than 10:30 a.m. and set up tables by 10:45 a.m. 
· Fran, Roger, Ken, and Pam agreed to staff the AOF table.
4.  Movie Night is now called Film & Discussion Night.

· We discussed and voted to co-host the event. 
· AOF costs will be $142/year (half of MPLC license), and $15/month (half of small room rental). We will pay the room rental fee monthly, as the event is sometimes canceled.
5. We discussed James Israel’s proposal to print our ad in the Humor Times every   month for $480/year. We voted to do this. 
6. Pam shared informational flyer about participation/sponsorship of Sac Pride Festival, June 2024. A 10’x10’ booth is $450. A total of 15 hours of tabling over two days would be required. We could possibly co-table with other freethought groups. We reviewed the information and decided not to participate, but to find other ways to reach out to the community. 
7. United Way and Our Promise has asked AOF to participate in their Nonprofit Outreach Program via virtual &/or in person opportunities:  

Please register for the upcoming campaign year at Nonprofit Outreach Program - United Way California Capital Region (yourlocalunitedway.org) by 9.22.2023.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.

Jolissa Lamb, Administrative Assistant, California State Employee Giving

916.368.3015, cell 916-793-1895

10389 Old Placerville Road, Sacramento, CA  95827

OurPromiseCA.org,   Jolissa.Lamb@uwccr.org
We discussed and decided not to participate in this activity.
8. Pam shared new ideas for the AOF button. We agreed it will be 1 ½ inches in diameter, will have clouds as a background, and will include the words “above us only sky” and “AOF” on it, in letters that are large enough to read easily. Pam will do a mock up button for our next meeting.
9. Pam shared a nice letter from a person who received an invitation to our 30th anniversary party, but who could not attend. She also shared an envelope decorated with dinosaur stickers with several colorful “informational” cards from Creation Ministries International inside. Dr. Durston (our August speaker) also sent a thank you email to Pam for the $100 gift to Americans Against Gun Violence (his request).
10. Our next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday November 14, 2023.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
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